

Headteacher: Nick Conway Argyle Street, Hebburn Tyne & Wear. NE31 1BQ 0191 4832274 www.st-aloysius.co.uk info@st-aloysius.co.uk

28 February 2018

Dear Parents

Thank you for making the efforts you did to help us ensure we were open today. Most of our children attended school and virtually all of our staff. The decision to keep a school open is never an easy one.

Having looked ahead to the forecast for tomorrow and the rest of the week, **I have decided** to close the school on Thursday. We are hoping to open on Friday, but realistically the long term forecast is for more snow. We will inform you by 2.00 pm tomorrow whether we will be open on Friday.

I am genuinely sorry for any inconvenience caused.

We have rearranged World Book Day to take place on Thursday 15 March and the Year 5 Liturgy on Thursday 8 March.

Yours sincerely

Mr N Conway Headteacher